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LETTER DATED 12 JANUARY 1979 FROM THE PERMANENT REPRESENTATIVE? OF 
INDONESIA TO THE UNITED NATIONS ADDRESSED TO TI-II? SECRVTARY-GENERAL 

With reference to our letter dated 9 January 1979 (S/13014,), I have the 
honour to transmit herewith the text of a Joint Statement of the Special ?4eeting 
of the ASEAN Foreign Ministers, which was held in Bangkok on X2-13 January 1973. 

I would like to request that this Joint Statement be circulated as a document 
of the Security Council. 

(Sip;ned) Ch. A?JWAR SAN1 
Ambassador 

Permnent Rtpresentative 

79-01217 
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Joint statement of the special meeting of the ASEAN :?orei& 
;sinisters held on 12-13 January 1979 in BanRkok 

Determined to demcxxtrate the solidarity and cohesiveness of ASEAN in the 
face of the current threat to peace and stability in the South East Asian region 
and recalling the Vietnamese pledges to the ASEAI'T member countries to 
scrupulously respect each other's independence, sovereignty and territorial 
integrity, and to co-operate in the maintenance and stren&thening of peace and 
stability in the region, the Foreign Ministers of the ASEAN member countries met 
in Bangkok on 12-13 January 1979 and agreed on the followin&: 

The ASEAN Foreipn Ministers reaffirmed the statement issued in Jakarta on 
;'January 1979 by thz Minister for Foreign Affairs of Indonesia as Chairman of the 
ASEAN StandinE Cwmittee on the escalation of the armed conflict between Viet Nam 
and Kampuchea. 

2. The ASEA? Foreign Ministers strongly deplored the armed intervention against 
the independence, sovereifinty and territorial integrity of Kampuchea. 

3. The ASEAIJ Foreign Minis-ters affirmed the right of the Kampuchean people to 
determine their future by themselves, free from interference or influence from 
outside powers in the exercise of their right of self-determination. 

4. Towards this end, the ASEAN Foreign Ministers called for the immediate and 
total withdrawal of the foreign forces from Kampwhean territory. 

5. The ASEA Foreign hlinisters welcomed the decision of the United Nations 
Security Council to consider without delay the si+uation in Tndo-China, and 
strongly urged the Council to take the necessary md appropriate measures to 
restore peace, security and stability in the area. 


